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Elizabeth Hutte - State Appropriations for FQHCs - Reimbursement Methodology

From: "Carlo Victoriano" <carlov@scphca.org>

To: <forkner@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 3/17/2009 11:46 AM

Subject: State Appropriations for FQHCs - Reimbursement Methodology
CC: "Lathran Woodard" <lathran@scphca.org>, <wells@scdhhs.gov>,

<saxon@scdhhs.gov>
Attachments: LTR to Ms. Forkner (3-17-09).pdf

Dear Ms. Forkner:
This message is being sent on behalf of our CEQ, Lathran J. Woodard.
Attached please find the following documents:

1) Letter detailing the reimbursement methodology

2) Spreadsheet utilizing the reimbursement methodology
3) “Ask Paper” to the General Assembly

4) Language re: appropriations from the Legislature.

Sincerely,

Carlo Jose Victoriano, Depariment Head
Programs/Health Policy Department

South Carolina Primary Health Care Association
803-788-2778 (P) / 803-788-8233 (F)
carlov@scphca.org / www.scphca.org

--—Security Disclaimer-—This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for
a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete
this message. Any disclosure, copying or distribution of this message, or the taking of any action based on it, is
strictly prohibited.

file://C:\Documents and Settings\Huttoe\Local Settings\Temp\XPgrpwise\49C7AD74SHH... 3/24/2009



FAIIV SOUTH CAROLINA
PRIMARY HFAITH CARE

ASSOCIATION

“Access to Quality Health Care for All South Carolina”

March 17, 2009

Emma Forkner, Director

S.C. Department of Health and Human Services

P.O. Box 8206

1801 Main Street

Columbia, SC 29202-8206 ’

Dear Ms. Forkner:

On behalf of our member community health center§, I am requesting that the reimbursement
methodology as described herein be utilized to distribute the state appropriation of $700,000.
The allocation methodology is based on the percentage derived from the total number of
uninsured patients served by each health center compared to the total number of uninsured
patients served by all centers in calendar year 2008.

Enclosed for your reference is the spreadsheet, which was previously sent to Mr. Saxon, that uses
the allocation formula. Also enclosed are the appropriation request to the General Assembly and
corresponding language from the Legislature.

If further clarification or information is needed, please let me know. I would also like to provide
health center directors an estimate date when they can expect disbursement of these funds along
with the process in requesting them. Please advise.

Sincerely,

Lathran J. Woodard

Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Jeff Saxon
William Wells

Enclosures

2211 Alpine Road Extension, Columbia, South Carolina 29223 - Tel. 803.788.2778 800.438.3895 » Fax. 803.788.8233 » www.scphca.org
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90.12. : 1 j The source o ds appropriated in
this provision is Mb% 467,983 of bmuaiimzn of Health and Human Services peneral fund

accounts.
Of these funds, the &mmaxgmmn is directed to disburse the following Department of Health and

Human Services a
* % %k

F.__ Federally Qualified Community Health Centers 3 700,000: - %+




State of South Carolina
Bepartment of Health and Human Services

Mark Sanford Emma Forkner
Govemor March 23, 2009 Director

Ms. Lathran J. Woodard

Chief Executive Officer

South Carolina Primary Care Association
2211 Alpine Road Extension

Columbia, SC 29223

Dear Ms. Woodard:

Thank you for your letter of March 17, 2009 regarding a proposed change in
methodology for the distribution of the $700,000 appropriation for Federally Qualified
Community Health Centers (FQHC) in Proviso 90.12 in the FY 2008-2009
Appropriations Act.

It is our understanding that you have proposed that the funding be allocated based on
the total number of uninsured patients served by each FQHC rather than the current
methodology which is based on the increase in the number of uninsured patients
served by each FQHC. As you know, the current methodology was communicated to
DHHS by Senate Finance Committee staff in previous years. Therefore, since there is
no instructive language in the proviso that directs DHHS to change the methodology
for FY 2009, we had to inquire as to whether the legislative intent had changed.

Based on our discussion with Senate Finance Committee staff, it is our understanding
that the legislative intent has not changed and that we are expected to allocate the
funds for FY 2009 based on the current methodology. Therefore we cannot approve
your request to change the allocation methodology at this time, and we will be
calculating the allocations to FQHC'’s using the current methodology, based on the
increase in uninsured patients.

We appreciate the services that FQHC’s provide to both Medicaid and uninsured

patients. If you have any questions about the allocations please contact Jeff Saxon or
Debbie Strait.

Sincerely,

Emma Forkner
Director
EF/wh



